WDOPP MINUTES

	Meeting Title
	Winchester District Older Persons Partnership (WDOPP) Meeting

	Meeting Purpose
	Quarterly Meeting

	Meeting Date
	19 October 2023

	Meeting Time
	10:30am

	Meeting Location
	St John’s Winchester Community Room & via Teams

	Attendees present 
via Teams

	Bruce White (Communities First, BW), Sarah Weekes (SW), Anne Green (AG), Marie Johnson-Hall (MJH) all of St John’s Winchester, Charlotte Bailey (CB), Mark Maitland (MM) both of Winchester City Council, Graham Topping (Winchester Rotary, GT), Di Castle (Brendoncare, DC), Ron Venture (Winchester Radio, RV), Paula Hankin (Hampshire Fire Service, PH), Jilly Woodhead (Winchester Cathedral, JW) , Sheana Webster (Chat-Tea Café, SW), Tony Bionch (Winchester Baptist Church, TB), Hanna Shave (MHA Communities, HS)
Vikki Altham - Hampshire County Council (VA)
Helen Browne - Alzheimer's Society (HB)
Karen Whitmill - Every Care Winchester (KW)
Kim Torkington - Andover Mind (KT)
Victoria Witt - Hampshire County Council (VW
Alex Baiao - Princess Royal Trust (AB)
Amanda Watkinson - Move Momentum (AW)


	Apologies received
	Toby Mason - Neighbourhood Services Officer
Tony Winterton - Home Instead
Anna O’Brien - Winchester Radio

Brenda Pullen - Adult’s Health & Care

Pamela Gilbert - Anna Chaplaincy


	Minutes
	(Welcome to) Joy Davison




	Discussions

	Agenda Item No:
	

	1
	Welcome by Bruce White (Co-Chair)
Informed those attending that the meeting will be recorded.
BW welcomed all to the meeting. Apologies the speaker Toby Mason Neighbourhood Services Officer cannot attend.

St John’s Community Room will be the venue for the time being, offers of alternative meeting rooms are accepted for future meetings.
Confirmation of last meeting minutes

The minutes were confirmed.
Welcome to any new members.
All members introduced themselves.


	2
	Notable Updates
Mark Maitland (MM) Winchester City Council has funding for a project in Stanmore Developing a Community Hub, he is currently completing a mapping profile and would like to hear from anyone delivering activities in Stanmore so they have a clear understanding what support is already happening. Please contact MM if you know of activities already taking place so he is able to add this to the profile of Stanmore.

Sarah Weekes (SW) asked Anne Green (AG) to speak about Shawford Springs. AG said that Shawford Springs will be starting in January 2024, the Admiral Nurses and herself will be supporting the carers and the person with dementia, this will be held on Wednesday’s every other week and will be for 3 hours and the plan is to offer surgeries for help with completing the forms for careers allowance, blue badges and respite care. The Memory Clinic held at the Wellbeing Centre at Everyone Active Leisure Centre remains very successful these will continue to run every other Monday, Shawford Springs is in addition to the service we currently offer. AG will soon be qualified to complete singing for the brain, and this will be held at the 2 x centres once qualified.

Kim Torkington (KT) - Andover Mind Asked if people referred had to be linked to the 3 x surgeries in Winchester AG confirmed this was not the case KT will Email AG outside of the meeting.
GT Asked if the warm spaces would happen like last year as he had not seen anything promoting this. MM said they will have 3 x community hubs and the website will soon have the details on it. CB said she would be involved with this.
GT asked if the regular dementia courses for employers were still taking place for the shops, it looks like this service is not now provided. SW said that after the pandemic it have not been reintroduced. MM suggested that we get in touch with Anna Obrien from Winchester Radio as she has been Chairing Dementia Friends and the Training as Dementia friends or Ambasitors as it is now known is provided by the Alzimers Society. MM went on to say AO has been supporting on a temporary basis as Chair as it has not been possible to find a Chair.  SW said that it is important to support this and that there are many attending this meeting today SW would be willing to put herself forward to become the Chair of this group. SW said she will contact AO to discuss and offer her support. GT asked about the Dementia Bus that Tony Winterton had discussed at the last meeting. MM said the council were fully behind the Dementia bus, they are waiting for Tony to get back and confirm the date it should be May time which will link in with action week.
SW spoke about the Fabric of Winchester and how well this was going the last official community sewing day will be 22nd October, however we do have other dates for people finishing off their work.

CB Informed the group that she is hoping a sewing day will take place on 14th November this is an extra one for Winchester City Council housing scheme.


	3
	Speaker 1 - Vicki Altham, Live Longer Better Engagement

VA - Spoke about keeping active and promoting a charge, Caring to Coaching, so people can live independent for longer and vulnerable to valuable, so people feel they are valued in society, she spoke about the importance of maintaining strength and balance. The campaign is a national campaign and Hampshire have adapted it.
VA said While we are seeing greater numbers of people living longer, many are living their older years in poor health. We want to help change this. Keeping moving is one of the most important things we can do to improve our own health and wellbeing, but less than half of Hampshire residents aged over 65 are active.  What’s great about the Live Longer Better website is that it highlights how making positive changes will give people the best opportunity for staying independent in later life. 
 
There are hints and tips about being active and staying steady on your feet, and information about topics that are less easy to talk about like continence and feeling lonely and isolated.  All these areas are hugely important as we age, knowing what positive changes can be made now is a great place to start living longer, healthier, happier lives. Even small changes can make a big difference.
There are four key topics: Be Active, Stay Steady, Hydration, keep connected.

Hampshire County Council
Live Longer Better website
For more information and to join, please contact VA.


	4
	Speaker 2 - Toby Mason, Neighbourhood Services Officer
Apologies from speaker could not attend the meeting.


	5


	Paula Hankin Community Safety Officer “Safe and Well”

PH Spoke about the safe and well video, the review in 2019 - 2021 regarding vulnerabilities and risk factors indicated that 79% of individuals were in need of care and support and 56% of individuals identified with poor mental health, the presentation also gave a number of other percentages of risk factors. PH also spoke about the issue of hording and that this was on the increase Charlotte Bailey (CB) Winchester City Council said there is a referral pathway for hording support within Winchester City Council which also includes those who rent in the private sector, and it has an 85% success rate. PH spoke about smoke alarms and the importance of making sure checks were carried out by house holders. The fire service has an ongoing campaign of visiting individuals and groups about fire safety and is happy for you to contact her to make arrangements for visits. 

If you require the Safe and Well video, please say and this can be sent to you direct.



	6
	Any other business

BW: Energise Me for the Hampshire Active Health Programme.  Here is the link to their website: Hampshire Active Health Programme - Energise Me
SW Will look at taking on the role of Chairing Dementia Friends Group.

Service updates from the following people below:
· Information on Care technology - Brenda Pullen

· Mark Maitland, Community Engagement Officer - Winchester City Council

· Sign up to the “Warm Welcome Initiative” to promote local warm spaces

· Jobs & Opportunities Fair

· WCC Grants

· Dementia
· Defibrillators

· Avril Steele - looking for a cleaner The Hospital of St Cross
· Helen Browne, Dementia Adviser - Alzheimer's Society, Eastleigh & Test Valley South
· Anna O’Brien, Chair of Trustees/Volunteer - Winchester Radio
Please open attachment
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	7
	Date and location of next meeting
TBC - The next meeting is likely to be held at St John’s Winchester Community Room on Colebrook Street unless another venue is suggested.  Looking at quarterly Meetings January / April / June / October.
Suggested topic for next meeting Loneliness and Isolation - TBC.
SW asked that any offer for future meetings will need set up for those attending remotely.
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Updates from WCOPP Members October 2023



Information on Care technology – Brenda Pullen



Hampshire County Council’s pioneering care technology provider is now available to any adult in Hampshire who may need a little bit of extra care support but doesn’t formally qualify for adult social care assistance or prefers to make their own private care arrangements.

 

Over the last ten years, 36,000 people have been helped with TEC support from the County Council in collaboration with Argenti Care Technology Partnership who have been able to find a care technology solution that best works for an individual and those who care for them.

 

If someone needs extra care support and want the additional reassurance that care technology can provide, or know a friend or relative that does, they can find more information on the Hampshire County Council website - https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/adultsocialcare/caretechnology 

 

The service is available to all Hampshire residents. There is no need to undertake an assessment process. Residents can view the available products online, and once they have decided what equipment they would like to purchase, they can make an order online or they can have a conversation over the phone.





Mark Maitland, Community Engagement Officer - Winchester City Council



Cost of Living (CoL)

The CoL programme has been delivered in accordance with the objectives set out when the one-off budget allocation was made in September 2022.Over the past year thousands of residents have been helped and supported, and a wide range of partner organisations have come together in this common goal. Now the programme has completed (end of September 2023) support work will be available and accessed in the normal way across the council services.

A report (see link below) was presented to the Health & Improvement Policy Committee on 21st September 2023 which will outline the work undertaken to date and the continued cost of living support available to households beyond September 2023. 



Sign up to the “Warm Welcome Initiative” to promote local warm spaces

To find out where your nearest warm space is located, or if you would like to register your venue as a warm space, you can find out more on the Warm Welcome Initiative website: https://www.warmwelcome.uk/

Once warm spaces are listed on the Warm Welcome website, this enables organisations and individuals to search for the type of services individuals are looking for and those services that are closest. 

























Jobs & Opportunities Fair
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[bookmark: _Hlk149640996]WCC Grants

The Winchester City Council grants team had a funding surgery on Monday 9 October, 2 at St Peter’s Church, Jewry Street. .Details of current open schemes, including the project grant scheme (Winchester town based) and small grant schemes (district-wide), are on the Winchester City Council website. “



Dementia 

Following the last meeting Tony Winterton raised a question regarding locating the Dementia Bus in one of our car parks or on the Broadway. I’m pleased to say that after speaking to several people about it WCC are happy to support the proposal once details are confirmed. As yet Tony has not provided any update.

Following some sustained promotion the take up of our in house Dementia training has increased to 200 members of staff completing the training module. Though we are pleased with the uptake we are still some way short of reaching the 75% threshold for us to be recognised as a Dementia Friendly Business.

Dementia Champion – One of our Strategic Directors has now been confirmed as our Dementia Champion. It is hoped that with such a senior manager involved it will encourage more staff members to take up the Dementia Awareness Training.



[bookmark: _Hlk149640623]Defibrillators

We recently circulated some information from government who were inviting ‘expressions of interest’ to bid for a share of £1 million of government funding to buy defibrillators for community spaces, which has prompted us to consider mapping the locations across the Winchester District which have a defibrillator. So far we’ve identified 160 across the District. However we are keen to know if there are more and would be interested to hear from any organisation that has one? 

Avril Steele, Brothers’ Warden - The Hospital of St Cross & Almshouse of Noble Poverty



Avril Steele – looking for a cleaner The Hospital of St Cross is on the south side of Winchester and on the main bus route

 

Would anyone have a part time cleaner who would be interested in extra work.

It would be to cover our cleaner when she is on annual or sick leave and days / hours could be flexible.

A DBS check would need to be carried out as cleaning of the Brothers’ flats would be included.



More information could be provided on request – please contact Avril Steele.



Helen Browne, Dementia Adviser - Alzheimer's Society, Eastleigh & Test Valley South



Service referrals link; Make a referral for dementia information, advice and support. | Alzheimer's Society (alzheimers.org.uk) 



This is the link to our Dementia support forum; Dementia Support Forum (alzheimers.org.uk)



Anna O’Brien, Chair of Trustees/Volunteer – Winchester Radio



1. Thank you to those from other groups/charities who attend WDOPP (including Bruce - BIG THANK YOU BRUCE!...and Clive and Ellen from St. John's Winchester), who came to our charity's fundraising coffee morning last week - it raised £498. It was held to mark the 55th anniversary this month of there being a hospital radio service for patients at the RHCH (originally provided by the then Southampton and Winchester Hospital Broadcasting Service). Winchester Radio began its service in September 1984, so 2024 is our special 40th anniversary year celebration of our volunteer-led service supporting patients, the NHS and the wider Winchester community.


2. As reported last time we are due to move the studio on site at RHCH in the next few weeks.


3. Members of the group may have seen that the company who hold the Ofcom licence for SSDAB locally and run the Small-Scale DAB multiplexes for both Basingstoke and Winchester has gone into liquidation. SSDAB has only been running here in Winchester for the last 12months (it launched at the end of September 2022). A group of the community radio stations affected including Winchester Radio are in discussions together to see if there is a viable alternative plan, so we can keep the SSDAB for the area running, so local people keep the option of listening to the radio through the DAB+.


4. In relation to SSDAB - please note that "FM" is totally unaffected and is a separate thing altogether. Our charity Winchester Radio is the only FM community radio station licensee for the Winchester area, and we hold the Ofcom licence for this area to broadcast on 94.7FM. This was recently renewed by Ofcom and runs through to 2029.


5. As always - if groups in WDOPP have any local news stories for us - heartwarming stuff about the older people they help and activities we can let the public know about to support those older people and help reduce loneliness and isolation for them, then do please email us at:  info@winchester.radio   
Do note too, that if you are a bigger charity or a local organisation within the group, with something else to promote - like paid jobs you are recruiting, property you are fortunate enough to own and seeking tenants for, a dedicated marketing campaign you want to run to tie in with your paid-for activities/special community projects and/or health campaigns etc, then do consider taking up PAID RADIO ADVERTISING with us. It is one of the few ways in which our small volunteer-based dedicated charity that works incredibly hard to serve the community, can bring in income.


6. Finally for this last WDOPP meeting of 2023 - a heartfelt thank you from me to all the groups our volunteers promote and support on-air with mentions/ presence at events/do interviews with etc. that take the time and trouble to feed back to us on how their events have gone, and to say thank you for our charity's volunteer efforts in helping to promote their cause. It is great when we can all collaborate and work together effectively to look after the community we serve in the best way possible, and ensure older people feel empowered, connected and well supported.
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